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Ministered among Mayan people in Guatemala
In July 1988, I went to “El Mesias” Mayan School and church in Patzicia, Guatemala for the first time. When I first got there in 1988, the 
school had dirt floors with tin roof. The Lord allowed me to raise funds to help the school to have tile floors and a concrete basketball court. 
Now they have 151 Mayan students from preschool to the 9th grade. I also established the River Missions Training Center (RMTC) at El 
Mesias Church in 2003. Pastor Gregorio, the Founder of El Mesias, has been continuously equipping pastors and leaders through RMTC 
and planted over 17 churches throughout the Chimaltenango region. We had the RMTC graduation for 37 pastors on Feb. 17th.
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Ministered at Seven Different El Mesias Affiliated Churches

Conducted “How to move in Kingdom Authority and Power” seminar for El Mesias’ Affiliated Pastors and leaders.

It was our great joy to minister to many Mayan people in Patzicia, Chimazat, and Chimaltenango regions of Guatemala in 
February 9-19. Over 200 salvations, many healings and deliverances took place during this trip. We give all the glory to the 
Lord. Pastor Gregorio invited us to teach the full GHN (Global Harvest Network) seminar courses to pastors and leaders on 
our next trip to Guatemala. Because of our faithful partners’ support for the RLM missions in the nations, we are able to equip 
indigenous Mayan leaders in Guatemala and beyond for God’s glory. 

Please pray for our next mission trips to Colombia to conduct the GHN Seminars at Community of Faith Church in Bogota, 
Colombia from March 7 to 18; the mission trip to Singapore, Indonesia, and South Korea from April 3 to 24. I will be 
ministering to many young leaders at the ICM Camp and churches in Indonesia. Your generous sowing into RLM to cover 
the mission funds (over $8,000) for Colombia, Singapore, Indonesia, and South Korea will be greatly appreciated.


